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To: Planning
Subject: Cherwell scoping opinion Lords Farm-Hawkwell Farm Bicester dwellings-new crossing under the railway

FAO Caroline Ford

14/00005/SCOP 
Scoping opinion for development to provide residential dwellings, commercial floorspace, leisure facilities, social and community facilities, a primary school, extra care housing, water treatment plant and energy centre, amenity space and service infrastructure.  

Various Parcel Of Land North Of Lords Farm And South Of Hawkwell Farm Bucknell Road Bicester 
Hyder Consulting (UK) Ltd

14/00006/SCOP

 Scoping opinion for development to provide residential dwellings, commercial floorspace, leisure facilities, social and community facilities, a primary school, extra care housing, water treatment plant and energy centre, amenity space and service infrastructure.  

Various Parcel Of Land North Of Lords Farm And South Of Hawkwell Farm Bucknell Road Bicester 
Hyder Consulting (UK) Ltd

14/00007/SCOP 
Scoping Opinion for development to provide strategic infrastructure, namely a new road to replace Howes Lane with new crossing under the railway to enable reconnection to Lords.  

20 Ha Of Land Proposal Of New Highway Aligned With Howes Lane Bicester 
Hyder Consulting (UK) Ltd
457188 / 223998

In relation to Network Rail’s response to the Scoping Opinion we would comment as follows.

It is noted that the proposed development includes a proposed new road under bridge and pedestrian/cycle under pass which will affect Network Rail’s operational railway line between Bicester North and Banbury. Whilst the applicant A2Dominion Group held an initial meeting with Network Rail representatives from our LNW Route and Property on 9th July 2014, further discussions will be necessary over the design and implementation of the proposed two new under bridges as they will have a material impact on Network Rail’s operational railway. In this regard the applicant should contact Network Rail’s Construction Manager Mike Lightwing, The Quadrant, Elder Gate, Milton Keynes Bucks MK9 1EN to discuss the design and construction of the under bridges and the Asset Protection Agreements required. In addition there will be the need for completion of a Works Agreement relating to the construction and future maintenance of the under bridge and the adoption of the roadway there under.

  

In addition the applicant should contact Rob Turner, Network Rail Property, Development Surveyor (North), 11th Floor, The Mailbox, 100 Wharfside Street, Birmingham B1 1RT to outline in detail the development proposals and discuss the Heads of Terms for any bridge rights/agreement required over Network Rail’s property, which would be subject to railway and regulatory approvals.   

This large development may impact on nearby existing level crossings due to proposed new highway movements and additional or diverted traffic. In addition if a new under bridge is proposed in close vicinity to existing level crossings then Network Rail would require the closure of the existing level crossings and the use over the railway to be transferred to the under bridge instead.
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